Green Historical Society Minutes

November 19, 2009

The November 19, 2009, meeting of the Green Historical Society was held at the Lichtenwalter Schoolhouse at Boettler Park.  President Renee’ Summers called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.

President Summers welcomed our guests to the meeting and asked that our guests introduce themselves.  Terry and Diana Kennemuth introduced themselves as residents of Green.  Dennis Benson, Don Myers, Ed Andrews, and Richard Werstler introduced themselves as members of the Lake Township Historical Society.  

Meeting minutes for October 15, 2009, were emailed to all members who have an email address.  Additional copies were available at tonight’s meeting for those who do not have an email address.  A motion was made by Mary Lou Williams and seconded by Jim St. John.  Minutes were adopted.

President Summers thanked all those who participated in the City of Green Christmas at Town Park celebration.   The caroling books were successfully distributed to all participants.
New Business

President Summers opened the floor to our guest speakers, members of the Lake Township Historical Society.

Don Myers, President, Lake Township Historical Society, spoke about the establishment of the LTHS in 1994 and the assets of the LTHS, including the Greentown Museum and One Room Schoolhouse.  Richard Werstler, Trustee, LTHS, spoke about the fireside chat project that records citizens recollections of Lake Township, and the executive structure of the LTHS (12 trustees, 1 curator, 1 web master).  Dennis Benson spoke about the upcoming dinner and silent auction fundraiser at the Hartville Kitchen on December 4th.  Mr. Benson also spoke about Testamere Store Display and the LTHS Newsletter published four times a year.  
President Summers then asked all LTHS members to come forward for a special presentation.  Jerry Miller, GHS, presented an original hardbound store ledger dated 1835(?) from Hartville, Ohio, and a reference photocopy of the ledger to the LTHS.  

Old Business

President Summers opened the discussion of the details of the Christmas Party.  It was agreed that the Christmas Party would be held December 11,  2009 at the Heiss/Schweikert Historic Home at 1261 Steese Road.  It was agreed that the dinner will be a potluck event and a signup sheet for side dishes was distributed.   President Summers ask that members use the call list to notify the membership about the party.  It was noted that there is some confusion regarding the call list amongst the membership.  It was also agreed to extend an invitation to the members of City Council, the Mayor, and the Director of Planning.  

June Sloan spoke about the events at the HPC’s November Public Hearing regaring the proposed Greensburg Historic District.  The public concern about the proposal was discussed.  The next meeting of the HPC will be December 15, 2009.  
Susie Ridgeway explained the status of the proposed design district and mixed use zoning legislation that would also affect the Greensburg area.
The next meeting will be January 21, 2010, at 7 p.m. at the John Torok Senior Center.  There will be no December meeting, as the Christmas Party on December 11, 2009, will be held in leiu of a regular meeting.  June Sloan made the motion to adjoin the meeting at 8:56 p.m.  Jim Summers seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Staci Schweikert

